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Unitarian Universalist Church of Bloomington, Indiana 

Seeking the Spirit, Building Community, Changing the World 

       Approved Board Minutes 

January 15, 2020 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 3 

II. CHALICE LIGHTING AND READING 3 

III. CHECK-IN (ALL) 3 

IV. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 3 

V. SENIOR MINISTER’S REPORT 3 

VI. MONITORING (PER BOARD POLICIES, SECTION V) 3 

A. MUSIC DIRECTOR’S REPORT (DEFERRED) 3 

B. SOCIAL JUSTICE QUARTERLY REPORT (POSTPONED) 3 

VII. TREASURER’S REPORT 3 

A. SEASONALLY ADJUSTED SUMMARY BUDGET STATEMENT 3 

B. PERRY TOWNSHIP GRANT TO HOPE FOR PRISONERS KAP PROJECT 4 

VIII. OLD BUSINESS 4 

A. PROPOSED BYLAW CHANGES: FILLING VACANCIES FOR ELECTED POSITIONS 4 

IX. HOUSEKEEPING 4 

X. EXECUTIVE SESSION 4 

XI. ADJOURNMENT 5 

Board members attending:  Stuart Yoak, Steven Gilbert, Sharon Wiseman, Julie Lawson, 
Abby Gitlitz, Jane McLeod, Rich Slabach  

Ministers attending:  Revs. Mary Ann Macklin and Emily Leite 

Present by invitation:  

Submitted by:  Steven Gilbert, Secretary 

Attached Documents: 

A. Senior Minister’s Report 
B. Statement of Cash Flow 
C. Thoughts on Filing E-1 with State of Indiana 
D. Proposed Change in Bylaws 
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I. Call to Order       

President Stuart Yoak called the meeting to order at  7:00 p.m. 

II. Chalice Lighting and Reading 

Stuart Yoak conducted the chalice lighting and Julie Lawson provided the 
reading. 

III. Check-in (All) 

IV. Approval of the Minutes 
President Yoak moved for the approval of the December 18 board meeting 
minutes. The motion carried without discussion. 

V. Senior Minister’s Report 

Rev. Macklin provided the senior minister’s report (Attachment A).  Rev. 
Leite extended an invitation to the Board to attend a workshop related to the 
Confronting White Supremacy project on Sunday, Jan 19 at 1:00 p.m. In 
addition she advised the Board of a relevant podcast from UUCB at 6 p.m. on 
Saturday. Link to the podcast will be in the Friday Update. 

Rev. Macklin recommended three books as relevant resources for the 
upcoming year, including When Getting Along is Not Enough (Maureen 
Walker); How to be Less Stupid about Race (Crystal Fleming); and 
Congregational Leadership in Anxious Times (Peter Steinke). 

VI. Monitoring (per Board Policies, Section V) 

A. Music Director’s Report (Deferred) 

B. Social Justice Quarterly Report (Postponed) 

VII. Treasurer’s Report 

A. Seasonally Adjusted Summary Budget Statement 

Treasurer Rich Slabach presented the seasonally adjusted budget summary 
statement for December 31 (Attachment B) showing the church to be in good 
financial condition at this time. Rich pointed out that the report does not 
include funds from the selling of grocery cards and investment income in the 
revenues. 
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B. Perry Township Grant to Hope for Prisoners KAP Project  

Rich presented Carol Mark’s response (Attachment C) to the state reporting 
requirements that would be imposed on the church by accepting Perry 
Township’s awarding of funds  for the Hope for Prisoners KAP Project 
(discussed in December Treasurer’s Report).  She also includes her concerns 
about accepting any such grants in the future. Rich notes that said reporting 
requirements would apply for one year rather than impose long-term 
reporting requirements as initially feared.  

The Board agreed on the need to review existing policies and procedures 
governing how committees may seek external funds, if any exist. They also 
agreed that if existing policies do not require pre-approval of such 
applications, either by the Board or by appropriate administrative authority 
or both, then the Board needs to change the policies to require such approval.  

The Board also agreed not to require withdrawal from the Perry Township 
Grant now pending. The Board treasurer will report back on this issue at a 
future meeting.  

VIII. Old Business  

A. Proposed Bylaw Changes: Filling Vacancies for Elected Positions 

President Yoak proposed changes to the church bylaws (Attachment D) to 
resolve a question regarding the ability of a board officer to serve the full 
four years as an officer as allowed by bylaw 5.3. The need to stagger the 
terms of officers as required by bylaw 5.2 could restrict an officer who 
assumes the role at an irregular time due to an unexpected retirement to a 
term of three years or even less. Members agreed that the changes proposed 
did not resolve the question raised. Julie Lawson will work on the issue and 
propose changes to the bylaws at the next meeting. 

IX. Housekeeping 

All Sunday announcements, connections booth and readings responsibilities 
are filled through February. 

X. Executive Session 

The board entered executive session at 8:00 p.m.   

Separate and confidential minutes were recorded for some actions taken in 
this session. 
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XI. Adjournment 

President Yoak adjourned the meeting at 8:55 p.m. 



ATTACHMENT A 

 

 

Reverend Mary Ann Macklin 

2020 January Board Report 

 

December 2019 

 Our worship services for Christmas Eve and end of year all went well.  The 

Christmas Eve service was full to the running over. Thanks to those members of 

the Board who helped set up more chairs.   

 

Livestreaming 

 Some users of our livestreaming services are still having trouble connecting 

on Sunday mornings.   We met with our Multi-Media specialists Andy Beargie and 

Ned Joyner to explore the issue.  Since it is difficult to determine where the 

problem originates for some people, we are doing a survey to see if we can discern 

possible patterns for those who are having difficulty.  Of note, not everyone does 

have difficulty so there are myriad possible reasons why troubles arise for some 

and not others. 

 

Reverend Leite Invitation to Board Members 

  We hope you will join us for this workshop presentation this Sunday.   

Confronting White Supremacy: The Negative Peace of White Liberalism 

 

         This is a 45 min TedX like or professional educational presentation with 

visual slides to help illustrate the main points of the talk. It is should be seen as a 

grounding in how to become an anti-racist. It focuses on naming, confronting and 

connecting white supremacy in its various forms and provides road maps towards 

anti-racism work. The author of this presentation has based the talk around the idea 

of confronting what white supremacy, what it is, how it functions and how can we 

identify & do something about it when we see it in our community, our lives and 

ourselves. The facts/stats based information contained within it was researched & 

verified; the experiences talked about are either personal to the author or from the 

black cultural community and the action plans for anti-racist work is grounded in 

the Black Lives Matter ethos, along with other progressive ideologies working to 

fight white supremacy, fascism and stop anti-black behaviors. This talk is for those 

16yrs of age & up with strong language about racism and historical and recent 

news story imagery used.  



 

 

 

Getting Involved Fair 

 The Getting Involved Fair will have a later kick-off this year.  The Getting 

Involved parade will be February 16th, the same day as our Side with Love service. 

  

Grocery Card Sale 

 There currently is not leadership in this area.  I will speak with our 

Connections Coordinator, Ann LeDuc, as well as Leadership Cultivation regarding 

possible leaders for the Grocery Card Sale.  The lack of Grocery Cards being sold 

will have an impact on our budget. 

 

 

Respectfully, Reverend Mary Ann Macklin 

 



Steven Gilbert
Typewriter
ATTACHMENT B



Steven Gilbert
Typewriter
ATTACHMENT C





Steven Gilbert
Typewriter
ATTACHMENT D
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